Minutes of Regular Meeting 					March 11, 2023
Naples City Council 							6:30 p.m.

Present: Mayor Bryan Tefteller, Councilmembers Sally Buford, Brian Tenbrook, Tim Thornburgh, Glenda West, City Secretary Alyssa Browning, City Treasurer Amelia Granbery, Water Supervisor Arrique Bernard, Citizens Ronnie Page, Betty Mills, Brenda Parker, John Wyninegar, Dawn Dubriel, John Dubriel, Jillian Smith, and Susan & Eric Holsopple

1. Call the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Councilwoman Sally Buford opened with prayer. 

2. Mayor's Report- No report

3. Approve Consent Items- Councilwoman Sally Buford made a motion to approve all consent items. Councilwoman Glenda West seconded. Motion carried.

4. Comment Time-Agenda Only- No comments.

5. Discuss and/or take action on the Municipal Maintenance Agreement with the Texas Department of Transportation- Councilwoman Rachael Granberry approved the Municipal Maintenance Agreement with the Texas Department of Transportation and the City of Naples. Councilwoman Glenda West seconded. Motion carried.

6. Discuss and/or take action on hiring Arthur Mitchell as contract labor for water meters- Currently we have over 250 meters that are not reading. Some have broken end points or are just not registering online. Arthur Mitchell is a previous water employee and knows where every meter is located. He will be able to get the end point numbers and meter numbers for us. Councilwoman Rachael Granberry made a motion to hire Arthur Mitchell as contract labor to collect meter information and pay him $1,000.00 to do that and $600.00 a month to manually read meters until the issue is resolved. Councilman Tim Thornburgh seconded. Motion carried.

7. Retire into Executive Session at 6:51 p.m. in accordance with Government Code 551.074 to discuss personnel issues- 

8. Return to regular session at 7:34 p.m. and take action on items discussed in Executive Session- No action taken.

9. Comment Time- Citizen Dawn Dubriel wants to know what's going on with the Police Department? The Council let her know they are looking to hire a new Chief. Water Supervisor Arrique Bernard addressed the Council and said he wants to re-do our water service agreements. He wants to add in there they have to show a deed or lease agreement in order to get water services. This will help cut down on repeat customers who leave high balances. The Council agreed. 

10. Adjourn- Councilwoman Rachael Granberry made a motion to adjourn. Councilwoman Sally Buford seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.


____________________________			___________________________
Bryan Tefteller, MAYOR				Alyssa Browning, City Secretary 
